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1) PURPOSE FOR THIS NEWSLETTER
My work involves helping students with disabilities transition from high school to adult life. Unfortunately, I see too many young persons and their families struggling to find employment and other necessary community services. These supports are needed to help smooth their child’s movement into post high school life. 

With my personal situation, I spent years searching for ideas and services that would assist my son to live and work in an inclusive setting. Trent has autism and is 27 years old. He has enjoyed living a purposeful independent life in his own home for three years now. It was not easy for Trent and me. We had a mountain to climb and we almost gave it all up. I know the challenges and fears because I lived them. Trent and I grew and learned from it all. For that I am grateful. Our learning continues because Trent and I are still on our journey. 

As a result, I am offering this online newsletter to explore ideas and creative options for community living. My intention is to open a dialogue among individuals with disabilities, their families, and professionals. Hopefully, we can raise awareness about the issues we all face and the dreams we have for our children who will become adults or are already. 

2) ‘COMMUNITY UNITY’ (our Transition Fair theme)

WELCOME ALL!!!
Hardin County and Elizabethtown Independent Schools are co-hosting this community wide event. You don’t want to miss this, because rarely at one time are all these agencies/schools available in one setting so you can receive important information for your child’s future. 
“Eighty percent of success is just showing up.”  Woody Allen
Why you should attend……
The fair offers comprehensive information about the services by numerous community agencies, regional universities/training programs, and developmental services and resources. We encourage all members in the community, surrounding counties, families, and all students with special needs to attend.  Over 400 attended in 2003. Mark your calendars now for 2004.
Date:  February 19, 2004, 

Time:  5:00 to 8:00 pm.

Where:  Central Hardin High School in Elizabethtown, KY

Directions:  Heading south from Louisville on I-65, take exit number 94 at 

Elizabethtown.  Turn right onto US-62.  Stay on 62 all the way through town to CHHS. The school will be on the right approximately 7 miles from I-65.
What you will find at ‘Community Unity’?
Meet new people who can answer your questions about your future.
Receive important information from agencies and schools.
Take a fun quick career inventory, among other interactive activities 

Watch a video on the transition to adult life produced by the IHDI at University of Kentucky.
Enjoy cookies and punch 

WIN DOOR PRIZES!!!!!!

Listen to speakers on these topics:

UPS of Elizabethtown, KY: Gerald Bickel will be speaking about what this innovative company is doing to hire persons with disabilities: A pilot project involving UPS, Hardin County Schools, and Dept. of Vocational Rehabilitation.

Trusts and Estate Planning Greg Simpson and Clyde Lang—financially planning for the future for an individual with developmental disabilities.
SSI/SSDI: Tim Sloan—talks about program benefits. You can have a job and still keep SSI benefits. 
Supports for Community Living (A medicaided funded program) Debra Hall: Living in your own place: Find out about these community resources.
***I sincerely thank all the volunteers in Hardin County Schools and Elizabethtown Independent Schools who participated on committees or completed tasks. All volunteers combined have already made this Transition Fair a huge success.

3) NEW STUDY ON AUTISM AND TRANSITION TO ADULT LIFE
I have written a study with Stephen K. Miller Ph.D at University of Louisville, titled Autism and Transition to Independent Living: Exploring Changes in Family Functioning. (Soon available through ERIC Documents)
This research offers a model for guiding a family who has a young adult with autism through the process of transition into adult life. Current research literature on this topic is virtually nonexistent. To request a copy now, contact me through email   jam4independence@aol.com. 

4) ARE YOU SEEKING A PRESENTER? 

As a parent and an educator I see what’s missing in many lives of young adults. 
Are you a parent who is worried about what your child will do after high school?  You are not alone, most parents are.  How are you preparing for that day?
As a parent who sought resources for my son, I discovered through trial and error certain essential questions to ask. 
It is extremely difficult for families to see and understand how their child will function as an adult with a developmental disability. We may think and believe that our child still needs us in the same way. But what our young adult really needs is less of us (his family) and a new way of knowing himself through employment, training for a skill, and interactions with others. This requires various resources.
Are you an educator or professional in human services and deeply concerned about adult with disabilities and the lack of resources?

Often educators see only one side of the student’s transition, the phase prior to graduation. In addition, persons in adult services within the human service field operate with limited resources. I found that huge gaps exist that hinder the connection, interactions, and partnerships with one another. I can address these gaps with possible solutions.
The audience may include: individuals with disabilities, parents/families, educators, professionals in human services organizations and policy makers.

Please refer to my web site to read a description of training sessions:  www.independencebound.com or contact me at Jam4independence@aol.com. I can send you an email attachment regarding my training sessions. I can also design a training to meet you organizational needs.

5) VISUAL ARTS OF KENTUCKY ART GALLERY 
Trent’s art is currently exhibited in the Visual Arts of Kentucky gallery space at Bandy-Carroll-Hellige Public Relations offices, 307 W. Muhammad Ali Blvd., Louisville, KY. from January through June 2004.  The mission of VSA arts is to promote arts, education and creative expression for all, with emphasis on persons with disabilities.  There will be an grand opening on March 20 for all who are interested in viewing Trent’s art.  
6) CONFERENCE EVENTS: WHERE TRENT’S PRINTS WILL BE SOLD
Feb. 19, 5:00-8:00 pm., Hardin County and Elizabethtown Independent Schools Transition Fair., Central Hardin High School, Elizabethtown, KY

Feb. 25 – 28, 2004 Kentucky Conference on Communication Disorders, The Galt House East – 4th Street at the River, Louisville, KY

March 4 – 6, 2004, Kentucky Teaching & Learning Conference, Kentucky International Convention Center, Louisville, KY 

7) About Jackie: 

Jackie Marquette is the author of Independence Bound. The book is about Jackie’s son Trent, who has autism, and his family’s transition to independent living. Independence does not mean that one is left to pursue life on his/her own; rather appropriate levels of assistance and various individualized supports can bring this dream into reality. Jackie offers her insights and strategies that can provide encouragement to individuals and families who want to achieve the goal of independence but do not know where or how to begin. The book encourages others to believe and dream of living independently in the community.


Jackie consults with Hardin County Schools in Kentucky and helps students with disabilities connect to resources, supports, and employment to facilitate independent life after high school. Developing community partnerships and interagency agreements to increase employment opportunities has been Jackie's strength. She has over 15 years of experience as an educator and consultant in special education. Through the Kentucky Autism Training Center, in 1999, Jackie wrote a grant and developed a statewide project, Autism Community Training (ACT). The project used person-centered-planning and connected persons with autism to resources that secured employment. 

Jackie’s doctoral dissertation at the University of Louisville investigates strategies for establishing independent living for adults with autism and their families. She has a master's degree from Western Kentucky University and a bachelor's degree from Kentucky Wesleyan College. Jackie's goal is to help people with disabilities and their families reach their dreams for independence. Jackie has three adult sons Todd, Trent, and Travis.

www.independencebound.com
Keep Dreaming Your Dreams  

Jackie Marquette
You can read previous Newsletters written by Jackie listed on the web site:  www.independencebound.com
SHARE MY NEWSLETTER WITH ANYONE YOU WISH

Feel free to share this newsletter with your friends, family, and educators. Don’t hesitate to email me with any ideas you have for future newsletters. Your needs are important to me. Thanks for taking time out of your day to read this!

***This is an online newsletter. If you want to be removed from the list, please email Jackie at   Jam4independence@aol.com
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